

July 30, 2025

Dear Praying Friends,

Hello to our faithful friends and supporters! Colossians 1:3, says "We give thanks to God and the Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, praying always for you." We are so thankful for you and pray for you!

We spent the last week of May in Georgia in a jubilee meeting and visiting a few new churches. We spent the first two weeks of June spending time with family and friends before starting our journey back west. Jennifer was also able to speak at a ladies meeting at Trinity Baptist Church in Claudville, VA on "Walking by Faith." Currytown Baptist Church in Lexington, NC, where we had spent much of our furlough parked at, gave us a sweet going away service. We have truly made special friendships during our time of furlough and we will always be thankful for the people that God placed in our path.

On June 13th, Jason flew back to Pensacola Christian College to begin his job working on staff there in the IT department. He is enjoying his job and living there! While Jason was home with us, he created a new website for our ministry. It is https://wallministries.com. On our website you can read our testimonies, sign up for our email prayer letter list, read our blog, and find our contact information. Please check out our website!

On June 16th, we left NC and started traveling west! We arrived at Buffalo Baptist Church in Buffalo, Wyoming on Friday, June 19th. In Buffalo, we started preparing for the Macedonia World Baptist Missions' Northwestern orientation. It is a time for our missionaries in the Northwest USA to come together for a week of refreshment and encouragement. We spent the next several weeks working with the pastor and his wife and our field director and his wife getting prepared for the meeting. The orientation was held the week of July 13th. The orientation is always an exciting time to reconnect with other missionaries you haven't seen in awhile! We enjoyed classes, meals, and fellowship together. The kids also had classes with their peers and enjoyed some fun outings of bowling and hiking! We are so thankful for all of the missionaries that came to be a part but also all of the volunteers that came to cook, teach, preach, and help in so many ways! In our final evening service of the week, Wednesday, July 16th, I officially assumed the role of Northwest USA Field Director for Macedonia World Baptist Missions. We are excited to start in this new role working with and helping our northwest missionaries. We have known many of these men and their families for years, but have also recently met some of our newer missionaries. We truly want to have a ministry like Barnabas in the New Testament. Barnabas was called "the son of consolation" in Acts 4:36. Barnabas was an encourager, helper, and restorer to the faith. We know that planting a church in the western USA is hard and can be discouraging at times. We want to be a help in any way we can. Please pray for us we start in this new role. Also, please let us know if we can ever be of assistance to someone wanting to come out west. We want to share the need for church planters in the Northwest USA. John 4:35 says, "Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest." The Bible also says in Matthew 9:37, "The harvest truly is plenteous, but the labou

We spent the weekend of July 20th with missionary John McKinney in Billings, MT. Bro. McKinney just celebrated being at Grace Baptist Church for 10 years! He and his family are doing a tremendous job there and we enjoyed meeting all of his church family!

We traveled on July 21st and made it back to Colfax, WA that evening. We are going to be parking at our church here until the beginning of October. During this time we will be visiting more missionaries out west and also helping our church with Vacation Bible School and the church fair booth. We are excited to be back in Colfax, WA where the Lord first burdened our hearts for the west!

We cannot begin to express our thankfulness to everyone who has prayed for us, been an encouragement to us, and supported us through this time of furlough and transition. We are excited to begin this next step in our ministry. Our hearts desire is, "that in all *things* he might have the preeminence." (Colossians 1:18) We pray the Lord would be magnified across the western USA!

In Christ,

Tim, Jennifer, Jason, & Layla Wall

Contact: Tim & Jennifer Wall ph 509.592.7486 timwall@mwbm.org

Sending Church: Missions Baptist Church 407 Walkertown Guthrie Rd, WInston Salem, NC 27101 Pastor Eric Combs

Support Address: Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc. PO Box 519, Braselton, GA 30517 ph 706.654.2818